OAKLEY NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVELOPMENT PLAN 09.03.15.          
1. 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th March 2015 at the Methodist Hall, Oakley

PRESENT:
Cllr. Olney (Chair), Mr. Kellett, Mr. Musgrave, Mrs. Randall, Cllr. Sansom,  Mr. Bays (website item) & the Clerk, Mrs. Paice
	1.
	Apologies 
	

	
	Mr. Atkinson, Cllr. Baily, Mr. Carr, Mrs. Habes,  Mr. Randall, Mr. Saunders, Cllr. Walker
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Declarations of Interest
	Action

	
	None
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	Action

	
	Minutes of the meeting of 9th February 2015, which had been circulated were approved by those present. 
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Finance
	Action

	
	Clerk circulated a breakdown of expenditure for 2014/15.  Project planning & consultation & engagement had been funded from the CDF grant and £4,721.89 unspent grant had to be repaid.  The Parish Council had funded the cost of printing the Newsletter questionnaire.  A new grant scheme had been launched and monies had to be spent within 6 months of approval.  Each application would be considered individually and the maximum that could be applied for was £8,000.  Clerk had suggested £3,000 for a professional landscape assessment, £500 for developing & analysing the evidence base & £800 for printing the main questionnaire.  Group agreed that a separate Housing Needs Survey would be needed and this should be included in the grant application.  Clerk to discuss with BRCC the cost for them to organise and print the HNS, including meeting with the Group to discuss how best it should be conducted.
	Clerk


	
	
	

	5.
	Development & Management of Questionnaire 
	Action

	
	Clerk to check with the website manager that the Newsletter questionnaire could be completed and saved online and ask for the number of hits on the website to be recorded.  Cllr. Olney had discussed housing design with an architect in the village and he had volunteered to prepare an analysis of the housing & streetscape in the village.  Another resident had also volunteered to analyse road capacity and on street parking.  Traffic flows had been recorded before the speed camera sites had been agreed and Council would ask for these to be repeated once the link road had been open for 18 months.  Cllr. Olney to discuss broadband service with Bedford BC.  The Biodiversity Recording & Monitoring Centre surveyed parts of the village on a regular basis and Clerk to ascertain how much it would cost to access the data and the area covered.
	Clerk
PO

Clerk

	
	
	

	6.
	Website
	Action

	
	Group reviewed the new website and agreed a menu system similar to the Chelveston-cum-Caldecott site would be useful.  Clerk to discuss with website manager.
	Clerk

	
	
	

	7.
	Green Spaces
	Action

	
	Group thanked Mr. Musgrave & Cllrs. Olney & Sansom for preparing the submission to Bedford BC for the Local Plan 2032.  The Borough had requested a map of the green spaces put forward and Group approved the map.  Clerk to forward to Bedford BC.
	Clerk

	
	
	

	8.
	Organisation of Data
	Action

	
	Cllr. Olney suggested that members of the Group concentrate on obtaining and analysing data for particular topic heading to help determine questions for the main questionnaire.  Cllr. Olney to circulate a list of topics from the NPPF.

Landscape – assessment to be carried out professionally.  Mr. Musgrave & Cllr. Sansom to consider.
Housing & Transport – residents had volunteered to consider.  Stevington had put together sustainability criteria which they were content for Oakley to use and Cllr. Olney to adapt for Oakley in line with Bedford BC criteria.  Cllr. Olney suggested Group also look at Strumpshaw NDP for analysis of sites - http://www.broadland.gov.uk/PDF/Strumpshaw_Neighbourhood_Plan_-_adopted_version.pdf
Cllr. Sansom noted that CPRE had asked the Borough to survey the local/rural road network & the pressure on it from new development.  He tabled the CPRE Transport Toolkit which would be helpful for the NDP.  Clerk to ascertain whether rural roads were reviewed as part of the Bedford BC Local Transport Plan.
Business & Employment – Mr. Kellett volunteered to consider.  Most businesses were listed in the Village Directory and Clerk to obtain a copy.  Bedford BC was also looking at business activity in the Borough & Clerk to request information, including the businesses permitted on small business parks.  
	PO

RM/GS
PO
Clerk

TK

Clerk

Clerk
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	Amenities/Facilities – Clerk to obtain a list of village organisations from the village Directory.  Mrs. Randall to consider 
Heritage – listed buildings were on the English Heritage website www.historicengland.org.uk and Group would need to consider other buildings that needed preserving or parts of the village that should be designated as conservation areas.  Clerk to contact Conservation Officer for information.  There was also a link on the Oakley website to Bedford BC archive work on Oakley - http://www.bedfordshire.gov.uk/CommunityAndLiving/ArchivesAndRecordOffice/CommunityArchives/Oakley/OakleyIndexOfPages.aspx
Young People – Cllr. Olney noted that Lincroft School had volunteered to circulate the Newsletter questionnaire to Oakley students.  Both Oakley Lower & Lincroft had Student Councils & Cllr. Olney to ascertain whether Sharnbrook School did & consider further.
	Clerk
JR
Clerk

PO

	
	
	

	9.
	Next Meeting Monday 18th May 2015 at 7.00pm in the Methodist Hall

          Monday 6th July 2015 at 7.00pm in the Methodist Hall
	


